
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
September 6, 1933 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo. met in 
regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 
at roll call were: Councilmen Carson, Ross, Oates, Boston, Hall, 
Roberts, and President Holcombe. City Manager Soderstrum, City 
Attorney Bowie, and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held August 16th and the 
special meeting held August 25th were read and approved. 
 
 A petition signed by representatives of service clubs, 
Chamber of Commerce, Grand Junction Schools, Junior College, & 

Grand Junction Soft Ball League, requesting that the City 
authorize the lighting of the athletic field at Lincoln Park so 
that the field might be used for night football, softball, and 
other activities. Mr. Palrang, representing the Softball League 
presented the proposition to the Council, and explained that they 
had taken the matter up with the Public Service Co. and that they 
were willing to install the lighting equipment, and the City pay 
for the same out of the proceeds derived from the use of the 
field. Mr. C. G. Houston spoke to the Council, and told the 
history of other lighted fields, especially the softball field in 
Boulder, which was lighted a few years ago, and which has proved 
very satisfactory. Mr. Vorbeck, Mr. Colburn, R. Holt, Mr. Coe Van 
Deren, Mr. Harry Burnett, and others were also present in the 
interest of the matter. 

 
 It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Roberts that the City Manager be instructed to negotiate with the 
Public Service Co. and such other organizations as in his opinion 
might well be made a party to the contract for lighting the 
football field and other fields in Lincoln Park, and that the 
President of the Council and the City Clerk be authorized to sign 
such contracts when formulated. (Motion carried.) Roll was called 
and all members of the Council voted AYE. 
 
 The following proposed emergency ordinance was introduced and 
read: "AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO THE LICENSING OF ITINERANT 
DENTISTS AND PRESCRIBING PENALTIES FOR VIOLATION THEREOF". It was 
moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman Oates that the 

foregoing entitled ordinance be passed and adopted as an emergency 
ordinance, numbered 503 and published. Roll was called on the 
motion with the following result: Councilmen voting AYE - Carson, 
Ross, Oates, Boston, Hall, Roberts and Holcombe. All members of 
the Council voting AYE, the President declared the motion carried. 
 
 An ordinance concerning the sale of fruits and vegetables in 
the city of Grand Junction was introduced and read, and deferred 
until the next meeting. 
 
 A letter from County Treasurer W. S. Meek, requesting the Tax 



Certificate No. 39818 for water main tax against lots 6 to 11 in 

Block 163, be canceled. The 1931 taxes were paid and not credited. 
 
 It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman 
Carson that Tax Certificate No. 39818, for 1931 water main tax 
against Lots 6 to 11, Block 163, be canceled. All Councilmen voted 
AYE, on roll call. Motion carried. 
 
 City Manager Soderstrum reported that the application for a 
loan and grant has been filed in Mr. George Bull's office, and Mr. 
John E. Field, Examining Engineer was on the ground looking over 
the site of the reservoir project to make his report. Action on 
the application is expected within a week. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the meeting, 

it was regularly moved and carried that the meeting adjourn. 
 
/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


